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Friday 27th June 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope this week’s newsletter finds you well. 

It has been a busy - and at times, slightly frustrating - week here at school,        
with the postponement of most of our sports days. We have been closely         
monitoring the weather using the Met Office forecasts and the decision to 
postpone was not taken lightly. However, the health and safety of our children and their       
families is always our top priority. With the recent rainfall, the field became too wet and unsafe 
to use particularly for races and other sporting activities.   
 

We would like to say a huge thank you for your understanding and support. We are looking   
forward to seeing many of you at the rearranged sports day events next week. You can find the 
new dates further down in this newsletter and on our school Facebook page. 
 

Our EYFS children were the lucky ones who managed to have their sports day today. It was          
wonderful to see our youngest pupils taking part in their very first Chapelford sports day, 
cheering one another on and showing such enthusiasm. A big thank you to all the adults who 
came along to support and to our pre-school friends from next door who popped over to 
watch. It made the morning extra special. 
 

Next week is shaping up to be a very busy one, with the rearranged sports days, parents’     
evenings and whole-school transition activities taking place. Parents’ evenings offer a lovely  
opportunity to celebrate your child’s progress and achievements this year by reviewing their 
books and learning journey. If you have not yet booked an appointment, please speak to your 
child’s teacher who will be more than happy to help. 
 

Wishing you all a restful and sunny weekend. I hope to see many of you at next week’s events! 
 

Kind regards, 

Mrs N Stewart 

Headteacher’s Comment 



 2 

This week at Chapelford, our children have been focusing on the High Performance Learning (HPL) value of 
being collaborative. The week began with an inspiring assembly where children first reflected on last week’s 
focus: enterprising and creative thinking. It was fantastic to see so many pupils confidently stand up and 
share how they had demonstrated these skills, whether it was thinking outside the box while den building or 
supporting our summer fair by running stalls and helping raise money. 

We then introduced this week’s value: collaborative, linking it to the quote by legendary basketball player 
and one of our Year 1 PE Game Changers, Michael Jordan, who said: 
"Talent wins games, but teamwork wins championships." With sports days on the horizon, it was the perfect 
opportunity for children to reflect on how working together can lead to even greater success. 

To support their understanding, pupils watched a short and light-hearted video of a group of meerkats 
working together to achieve a shared goal of getting something they really wanted! You can watch the video 
by following this link: CGI Animated Short Film: "Catch It" by ESMA | CGMeetup - YouTube  

While fun and engaging, the clip sparked some powerful discussions: 

• Was the meerkat at the top of the chain the most important? 

• Did the one in the middle matter? 

Would the team have succeeded if the meerkat at the bottom let go? 
Even though the weather led to some sports day postponements, the children had plenty of opportunities 
to demonstrate collaborative learning in their classrooms and beyond this week. Whether through group 
problem-solving, supporting a friend, or team-based activities, they have embraced the value with enthusi-
asm. 

We’re excited to see this continue next week during our rearranged sports days, where pupils will be coming 
together once again to win those all-important house points as a team and earn the huge reward of the End 
of Year Chapelford Beach Party! 

 

HPL Focus of the Week: Collaborative Learning 

https://www.youtube-nocookie.com/embed/UNcYm8h_dyg?playlist=UNcYm8h_dyg&autoplay=1&iv_load_policy=3&loop=1&start=
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Reminder! 

All after school clubs including learning club will NOT be taking place next week due to parents evening. They will resume the 

following week for the last session. 

This is not including any clubs that have been rescheduled. 
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High Performance Learning at Chapelford Village Primary School 

1 Sam 2 All of Class 2 3 Morgan 4 Heidi 

5 Ava 6 Kanley 7 Emily F 8 Isabel 

9 Rugved 10 Jacob 11 Avan 12 Evelyn 

13 Emily 14 Claryan 15 Tilly 16 Rachel 

17 Jack 18 Nathalie 19 Rhys 20 Zara 

21 Krishan 22 Bethany 23 Aedh 24 Matas 

Collaborative Award Winners 

                                Value for this week is RESPECT 

 

As part of the school's ambitious journey to becoming a High Performance    

Learning school, we encourage you to purchase and read this book which shows 

how you can grow the minds of your children and guide them to success both in 

school and in life.  

We currently have copies of this book that as  a parent you can loan from the 

school, please ask at the school office. 

 

As a school, we are have adopted the High Performance Learning philosophy and framework, which is a 

unique teaching and learning framework to support us in establishing an ambitious school culture. We    

continue to embed our school values of Chapelford and our ethos to Learn, Achieve and Respect through 

weekly assemblies, classrooms discussions and through our reward system, including dojos, house points 

and certificates.  

In addition to focusing on our values,  we also discuss thinking strategies with the children known as ACPs 

(Advanced Cognitive Performance Characteristics). This half term, our focus is on 'Realising' which is the 

ability to work at speed and carry out tasks automatically.  To support your child with developing their 

knowledge of realising at home, please encourage them to carry out tasks at pace and encourage practice 

of the same tasks to increase the ease of these.  
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Star Learners  

1 Noah 13 Noah 

2 Eve 14 Alice 

3 Harry 15 Tomi 

4 Ruby 16 Charlotte 

5 Willow 17 Zach 

6 Alex 18 Alex 

7 Emily G 19 Japjot 

8 Luna 20 Frankie 

9 Isla 21 Leo H 

10 Anson 22 Will 

11 Hannah 23 Tyler 

12 Albie 24 Dexter 

 

Always Child 

1 Oliver 13 Liv 

2 Edith 14 Jack 

3 Alice 15 Kinson 

4 Archie 16 Sanet 

5 Eleanor 17 Albie 

6 Leanne 18 Imogen 

7 Ella 19 Maanvi 

8 Lucie 20 Abigail 

9 Pippa 21 Jake 

10 Karlie 22 Josh 

11 Elodie 23 Ana 

12 Aria 24 Sky 

EYFS YEAR 1 Year 2 YEAR 3 YEAR 4 YEAR 5 YEAR 6 

95% 96% 95% 97% 96% 95% 94% 

Trainer of the Week 
 

A huge well done to Brendon for winning the Trainer of the Week trophy this week at     

Netball Afterschool Club! Your focus, skill, and determination really stood out. Keep aiming 

high — we're all so  proud of you!  

 

Out of School Achievements 
Congratulations and well done to…. 
 

Sonny, Olly and Max from class 22 walked up the Llanberis path of     
Snowdon on Sunday 22nd June. They completed the walk with some of 
their Matthiola teammates raising funds for the football team. They were 
little stars and braved awful weather conditions. 
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Dates for your diary 

June 2025  

Monday 30th Parent’s Evening inc ChaPTA Book Fair 3:30pm - 7pm 

July 2025  

Tuesday 1st Sports Day for Year 6 at 9:30am 

Tuesday 1st Sports Day for Year 4 at 1:15pm 

Wednesday 2nd Parent’s Evening in ChaPTA Book fair 3:30pm—7pm 

Wednesday 2nd Meet The Teacher and Transition Day for Year 6 

Wednesday 2nd EYFS new Intake Stay and Play 

Thursday 3rd EYFS new Intake - stay and play group session 

Thursday 3rd Sports Day for Year 2 at 9:30am 

Thursday 3rd Sports Day for Year 1 at 1:15pm 

Friday 4th EYFS trip to Kenyon Hall Farm 

Friday 4th Sports Day for Year 5 at 9:30am 

Friday 4th Sports Day for Year 3 at 1:15pm 

Tuesday 8th Year 6 Dress Rehearsal 

Wednesday 9th ChaPTA Summer Discos! 4-5pm for EYFS  -  5:15-6:15pm for Year 3&4 

Thursday 10th ChaPTA Summer Discos! 4-5pm for year 1&2  -  5:15-6:15pm for Year 5&6 

Tuesday 15th  Year 6 leavers performance at Barrow Hall Theatre @ 2pm 

Wednesday 16th EYFS Graduation and Welcome to Year 1 meeting 

Wednesday 16th House Point Winners Beach Party 

Thursday 17th Festival Day for Year 6. Please complete the electronic permission sent on PM by Fri 20th June 

Friday 18th Year 6 Farewell  from 2:30pm 

Friday 18th End of Summer 2 Term 

Calling all volunteers... 

Our EYFS children are visiting Kenyon Hall Farm on Friday 4th July. 

We are looking for volunteers to help out with this special trip. 

If you feel this is something you can assist with please contact our early years teachers                                              

via the emails below. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

a.lindschau@cvps.omegamat.co.uk 

l.hardman@cvps.omegamat.co.uk 

a.barber@cvps.omegamat.co.uk 
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Health & Safety Reminders 

Sandpit and the playground equipment 
 

We know that our new sandpit and the exciting playground equipment can be incredibly tempting to utilise 

during the drop off and pick up times. However, due to health and safety concerns please can we ask that you 

refrain from using these. Thank you for your ongoing support with this. 

Can we request that children's ParentPay accounts are regularly topped up, to make 

sure the children continue to receive their school lunches and snacks. 

Free School Meals end for pupils at the end of Year 2. School lunch is £2.80 per    

person per day it to be paid via Parentpay.  

If you require more help please don’t hesitate to contact the school office on 01925 

712554 or email us on office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk 

Reminder - Once money has been put onto your child’s account this needs to be  

allocation to school meals.  

ParentPay 

Please be aware that we are a NUT FREE school.                                                                                                        

We have children in school with severe nut allergies, please do not send your                            

child into school with any nut related products.  

Thank you in advance. 

In line with the Governments Healthy School incitive parents are requested to  only send 

healthy snacks for their children for break and lunch time. Please ensure these items are low 

in fat and/or sugar. Thank you for your co-operation. 

School Meals 

We take all concerns and issues seriously.  

 If you have any worries, please contact the school and/or class    teach-

ers directly via the following methods: Email the class teacher: All class 

teachers have a direct email – these can be found on the school web-

site                           

 Email the school office: office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk.  

 Call the school: 01925 712554 

Parental concerns and issues 

https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
https://www.chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/about-us/meet-the-staff
mailto:office@chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk
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